Gunnison City Council Meeting Minutes                      
Wednesday, February 8, 2012- 12:15 p.m.
Gunnison City Hall-38 West Center
Gunnison, UT  84634                                                                
Present:   Mayor Lori Nay, City Council Members:  Blake Donaldson,  Brian Jensen, Melissa Judy, Jeremy Pickett and Trevor Powell, Recorder Janell Braithwaite, Treasurer JoAnn Taylor, Library Supervisor Carolyn Childs, Police Chief Trent Halliday, Parks Supervisor Matt Reber, Public Works Supervisor Donald Childs and Court Clerk Pam Barrus, Pool Supervisor Robert Sorensen and Luis Cejudo 
Presiding:  Mayor Lori Nay
Invocation:   Robert Sorensen
Consideration for and Adoption of a parameter Resolution authorizing the issuance of not to exceed $500,000 in Sales Tax Revenue Bonds of Gunnison City, Sanpete County, Utah and Calling of a Public Hearing to receive input with respect to the Issuance of such Bonds and any potential impact to the private sector from the Construction of the Project
Discussion ensued noting this would make the sales tax for Gunnison City collateral for this bond.  This bond would be 0% interest over 30 years which would make the payment $11,666.00.  
Council Member Jensen made the motion to approve the Adoption of a parameter Resolution, Resolution 2012-1, authorizing the issuance of not to exceed $500,000 in Sales Tax Revenue Bonds of Gunnison City, Sanpete County, Utah and Calling of a Public Hearing to receive input with respect to the issuance of such Bonds and any potential impact to the private sector from the Construction of the Project.  Council Member Donaldson seconded the motion.  The motion passes with a 5-0 vote.  Those voting aye were Council Members Donaldson, Jensen, Judy, Pickett and Powell.

Review Water Rights and Possible Approval of Action to Protect Water Rights for Future Use

Mayor Nay reviewed the proposal from Linda Day with D&S Engineering, Inc. regarding the City’s water rights.  Mayor Nay would like to be sure the water rights of the City are protected, along with tying them all together.  The Council would like to see this done.  The Mayor and Council would like to put this on the agenda for July.  This would allow the Council to plan for this in the next budget year.
12:28 p.m. Warden Dennis Sorensen arrived

Review and Discuss City Council Goals for 2012 and Determine Projects and Actions Needed to Accomplish those Goals

Mayor Nay handed each person in attendance a summary sheet from their Council retreat held in January.  This stated their goals for 2012.  As Warden Sorensen has arrived, this item will be visited following his remarks.
Central Utah Correctional Facility update – Warden Sorensen

Warden Sorensen stated the CUCF currently houses 1,520 prisoners.  The water usage per inmate was discussed noting everything in the new facility is water conservation friendly.  He then addressed the horses currently at the facility.  There are currently 1,390 horses.  Their CAFO-Concentrated Animal Feeding Operation permit allows for up to 1,500 horses.  There are 18 inmates working with the horses.  Mayor Nay would like to continue the partnership between the City and  CUCF with the inmates helping with the cemetery, and would like to see a Memorandum of Understanding signed between the two entities to insure the continuance of this agreement if administration changes.  Warden Sorensen will bring this up with his director.  He then noted the 5-year master plan for the CUCF only allows for the growth to allow for 
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approximately 900 more inmates totaling 2,500.  However, the funding has been pulled so far, and he is 
uncertain to when the funding could come through for any more growth.  The plan is to build a secure unit first to house 192 inmates.  Mayor Nay specified that would be the best time to meet when the planning begins to secure the water and infrastructure on the City’s end.  It was also noted the original plans were for 2,000 inmates, and any construction that would put them over this number would need to be brought before the City.  He also reviewed the well that had been drilled when the CUCF began.  It did have a sufficient quantity, however it had high TBS and arsenic levels.  Because of the need to put filtration on this water, the facilities management decided not to pursue this for a source of water for the CUCF unless something happened to the Gunnison water supply. 
Mayor Nay then brought up fire protection for CUCF, and noted the letter from Greg M. Peay had been received regarding this issue.  She stated they were currently working on a response to Mr. Peay’s letter. Warden Sorensen remarked the CUCF is currently running above operational capacity.  He noted female offenders have tripled in the past 4 years, and one of the male units had been turned to a female unit as there was no other space for them to go.  He also explained the level 2 beds were also full which also created a problem.  He announced they had  open recruitment for 40 positions in which 13 positions would be for the Gunnison facility.  He noted there are approximately 355 employees when the Gunnison facility is fully staffed, and runs a $25 million dollar budget.  He directed Council Member Judy to contact Lynn Hendricks at the State Capitol regarding permission to have some of the High School students paint the water towers.  
Warden Sorensen brought forth a question from the employee association at the CUCF regarding their rental of a pavilion at the Gunnison Park one day each year.  They questioned why the City charges them when they provide such a service at the cemetery for the City.  The Mayor noted it had been a great partnership, and may be a good idea to put that in the Cemetery Memorandum of Understanding to work that out.   Mayor Nay commented it would be great for the CUCF to be involved with the new Dairy Days celebration this year.  She was directed to contact Deputy Warden Shane Nelson for help with this.
12:52 p.m.  Warden Dennis Sorensen left

City Goals:  Mayor Nay reviewed the main goals including #1:  Stimulate the local economy, #2: Better use of human resources and #3: Water infrastructure development.  Discussion ensued regarding shopping at home, better use of local human resources, the 600 feet of new water lines included in the project beginning in June, and the transite line that has been replaced.

Discuss and Evaluate Upcoming Projects in 2012 including Discussion of Storage Yard Development

Discussion ensued regarding replacement of police vehicles.
1:00 p.m. Pam Barrus left

Council Member Pickett reported approximately 45 of the sewer manhole’s are covered with asphalt.  He would like to be sure there is money in the budget to get these manholes uncovered.  Discussion ensued regarding the flushing of the sewer lines.  Mayor Nay will send a letter to the Correctional Facility reminding them of the need to flush their lines regularly.
As discussion turned back to goals of the Council, the Council and employees agreed to prioritize work requests with the large requests being submitted on work orders and the smaller requests being listed on the white board.   A list of possible requests were reviewed with the level of prioritization.  
Mayor Nay informed the Council NRCS came through with the funding for the second part of  the dredging of the river.  The funds will be available in June and allow the clean out to take place from 200 West to the cliffs.  Discussion ensued regarding flood prevention.
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It was then determined to research the possibility of ordering two sea crates to allow for secure storage for some of the City’s property and equipment that is currently being stored in an open unsecure area.  The items currently stored on the Rocky Mountain Power property will also need to be moved by April to allow RMP to begin their renovation.  This will be followed up at the next meeting to discuss funding.
Discuss and Develop 5 Year Plan for Gunnison City

This will be tabled until the next meeting.
The next work meeting will be scheduled for noon on March 21, 2012
Chief Halliday expressed his concern for House Bill 49 that deals with the carrying of fire arms.  The proposal in the House is to change the bill for law enforcement’s ability to arrest someone for carrying a shotgun or rifle in public for disorderly conduct.  He would like the Mayor and Council Members to contact their state representatives in voicing opposition for this bill.  Chief Halliday will get a letter written for the Mayor and Council to review and sign.
1:45 p.m. Carolyn Childs left

Review Personnel Policy Manual, Discuss Individual policies and Evaluate Purpose and Possible Revisions to Better Meet City needs or Clarify Intent

This will be tabled until a future meeting.

Review and Discuss Current Status of each Department and needs that will Require Attention in the upcoming Budget Discussions – Department Heads

This item will be table until budget reviews at future meetings.
Proposed Approval City Council Meeting Minutes for Thursday, January 19, 2012 Open Session and Thursday, January 26, 2012, Open and Closed Session
Council Member Powell made the motion to approve City Council Meeting Minutes for Thursday, January 19, 2012 Open Session and Thursday, January 26, 2012, open and Closed Session.  Council Member Pickett seconded the motion.  The motion passes with a 5-0 vote.  Those voting aye were Council Members Donaldson, Jensen, Judy, Pickett and Powell.
Mayor Nay explained the Memorandum of Understanding discussed at the January 26, 2012 City Council meeting trying to mitigate the circumstances on Main Street,  had not worked out, and would not be completed.  She then announced Boyd Anderson had been in contact, and would like to donate the property north of Subway to Gunnison City.  It included 1.44 acres along with the buildings. Mr. Anderson would like the City to pay for an appraisal.  The Council would like Mayor Nay to get bids on demolition first before any decisions are made.  Permits, property tax, Co-ops and value were discussed.
1:55 p.m. Council Members Brian Jensen and Trevor Powell left
Pool Manager Sorensen reported he had 140 swimmers Saturday to the pool party.  Those that attended felt it had been a great success.  
Proposed Approval Bills and Adjustments

The Mayor and Council Members approved and signed the bills and adjustments presented.
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Discussion ensued regarding the purchase of equipment for a Halloween haunted scenario.  Council Member Judy will acquire more information for the next Council meeting.

2:04 p.m. Adjourn                                         

                                                                                                                                                                    __________________________________
Janell Braithwaite, City Recorder
___________________________________
Lori Nay, Mayor

___________________________________
Approval Date
